
February 11, 2020 

 

Rev. Julia Brown Karimu, President   Rev. Vy Nguyen, Executive Director          
Division of Overseas Ministries and    Week of Compassion                                                                                                                       
Co-Executive, Global Ministries 

 
Dear Julia and Vy, 
 
Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 
 
As you are aware, a joint meeting between members of the boards of the Division of Overseas Ministries 
(DOM) and Week of Compassion (WOC) was held on January 30, 2020 at Embassy Suites, Atlanta Airport 
in Atlanta, GA. 
 
Representing the two ministries at the meeting were Jake Caldwell (WOC board), Deborah DeWitt (DOM 
board chair), Cindy Kim-Hengst (WOC board chair), Nancy Lear (DOM board), William Lee (WOC board), 
Antonio Rodriguez (DOM board), Milca Santiago (WOC board), and Cyndy Twedell (DOM board). 
 
Everyone contributed to the discussions and provided input on what we believe the next steps should 
be. We allowed all discussions during the meeting to be driven by our love for God and serving His 
people, with pleasing Him as our top priority. 
 
Attached is the report of the meeting. 
  
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Cindy Kim-Hengst, Chair     Deborah DeWitt, Chair 
Week of Compassion Board of Stewards Division of Overseas Ministries Board of 

Directors 
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